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6th March 2008

Dear Colin, 

North Hertfordshire & Stevenage Strategic Housing Market Assessment

Thank you consulting the HBF in respect of the above. Please find brief comments below.
Specific points: 

3.3

There appears to be no mention made anywhere of the role of low cost home ownership. PPS3 makes it clear that this can be an important element within overall housing provision.

6.5

It is not apparent whether the income multiples referred to relate to single or joint income. Obviously most purchasers will be likely to be buying property based upon joint income (usually with partners or friends). The statistics need to acknowledge this fact. 

6.7

It is not apparent whether the income multiples referred to relate to single or joint income. Obviously most people renting will be likely to be renting property based upon joint income (usually with partners or friends). The statistics need to acknowledge this fact. 

8.7.12

The findings highlight the strong need for the two Authorities minimum RSS annual housing allocation requirements to be exceeded wherever possible. The text needs to refer to this in the context of housing pressures being exerted, and the likely under-provision of housing to match likely demand.
8.7.14

The text refers to the trend for a reduction in average dwelling sizes. It implies that there will be a corresponding reduction in demand for larger properties. The HBF does not believe that there is any evidence base showing such a direct linkage. It is a fact that many smaller households will want and choose to occupy much larger dwellings than what their household size actually warrant as a minimum. 

9.9

It is not apparent whether the specific housing needs of the student population have been taken account of the housing shortfall figures set out in paragraph 8.7.12.

It would be useful to have more information and analysis of the possible implications of student demand on market and rental housing provision.

13.7.1

It is not apparent what precise evidence base there is for stating that all future development should address the shortfall of small units, 1 and 2 bedroom flats and terraced houses, in both the private and affordable housing sectors.

It does not seem either realistic or reasonable to expect all future private sector housing developments to address the shortfall of small units, 1 and 2 bedroom flats and terraced houses. 

14.

The HBF does not consider that the text is particularly accurate in terms of stakeholder involvement. It gives a misleading impression of the actual input of stakeholders, which has primarily been to ask questions of the consultants who have produced the SHMA, rather than to directly shape the content and scope of the Assessment itself. Particularly given the short period given for producing the Assessment.

Consultation:

I look forward to being consulted on all future relevant DPD, SPD and Assessment documents in the future, and would appreciate being notified in writing wherever these documents are being either submitted to the Secretary of State, or being Adopted. 

Yours faithfully,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)
Home Builders Federation

White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF
T: 01206 303825 F: 01206 303825 E: paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk   www.hbf.co.uk


